

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

Monday 26<sup>th</sup> June 2023 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers

## Strike Action

As mentioned in last week's letter, Strike Action will be going ahead on Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> July and Friday 7<sup>th</sup> July. The school will be closed. Strike Action is happening due to the ongoing dispute with the government over the funding crisis in our schools. However if this changes we will inform you as soon as possible. As with previous Strike Days, non-striking teachers will provide online work for their class. Once again we apologise for the disruption this causes.

Due to the school being closed on the 5th July to strike action, KS2 Sports Day will now take place on Monday 10<sup>th</sup> July at 1:45pm. We apologise for the inconvenience caused. KS1 Sports Day will go ahead as planned on the 4th July at 2pm.

## Events this week

EYFS Sports Day takes place on Tuesday 27th June at 2pm weather permitting. We will inform you as soon as possible if Sports Day needs to be postponed. As with all Sports Days, it is lovely for parents/carers to join us.

St Peter and St Paul Mass will be celebrated on Thursday 29th June in church at 9:30am. All are welcome; it is lovely to have our parents/carers join us in prayer.

Children are to come in own clothes on Friday 30<sup>th</sup> June in exchange for a 'bottle'. The bottle is to be donated to the 'Bottle Tombola' at the Family Picnic taking place on Sunday 9th July. Any help at the PTA Fundraiser will be greatly appreciated, either having your own stall or helping oversee other stalls. All money raised will go towards paying for a Christmas Pantomime for the children.

## Collecting your child from school

Over the past couple of weeks we have noticed that some children are being picked up later than 3:15pm. We can no longer watch children past 3:30pm and as from today any children picked up after 3:30pm will be sent to afterschool club where a fee will be charged regardless of the time they are collected. Having children waiting at the office is a safeguarding issue as staff members cannot always be present due to meetings going on.

Healthy School

Tim Sutton Memorial Shield





, ,

On Sunday 2<sup>nd</sup> July, we will be holding our annual Tim Sutton Memorial Shield in memory of our former pupil who tragically lost his life. This will take place at Broadway Park playing fields from 12:30pm onwards.

Yours sincerely

Mr Smith and Mrs Atherton